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From the Desk of our Executive Director  
There is a special number in the world of infants and toddlers - 1095. 
That is the number of days of life between a baby's birth and age 3. 
While three years may seem like a long time to an adult, it is actually a 
small amount of time for a child at high risk of not getting what they 
need - of falling behind his or her peers on the FIRST DAY of 
Kindergarten. Imagine what it would be like to be behind when you 
walk in the door that first day of kindergarten. 
At Infant Welfare Society of Evanston, our job is to do everything we 
can to make sure that each young child leaves our program ahead of 
the curve and not behind. And we have a big job -- fully 95% of our 
IWSE children are at-risk, low income, almost all of them are living in 
poverty, How do we ensure our children are ahead of the curve? 
IWSE: 

 Offers 50 hours of high quality early learning and care 
programming to 86 children each week 

 Supports the depressed new mother afraid to leave her house 
by coming to her with home visits 

 Provides high quality early care and education for the children 
of teen moms in high school so the moms can graduate and 
create a promising future for their family 

 Teaches parents to understand what their baby's cries mean 
as part of our effort to reduce child abuse and shaken baby 
syndrome 

What we do matters. Our work is vital and life-altering. We give every 
child an advantage, and the ability to thrive in their first 1095 days! 
 

 
Cass Wolfe 

 

   

   

IWSE Turns 100!  
Celebrating our Centennial: 100 Years of Service to the 
Community 

In 1913, a group of visionary women in Evanston became so 
concerned over the local infant mortality rate that they founded the 
Infant Welfare Society of Evanston. At its inception, they focused on 
distributing pasteurized milk to low income families in the community. 
By 1918, Society members realized the true issue contributing to 
infant mortality was the lack of access to immunizations and well 
child health care for disadvantaged children. That year Infant Welfare 
Society women opened their first prenatal and pediatric health clinic 
in Evanston. By the 1940's there were as many as 12 clinics, called 
stations, operating in Evanston. As a result, infant mortality in 
Evanston was reduced from 60 deaths per 1,000 births to 2. 
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(a child at Baby Toddler Nursery in April 1971) 

 
100 years later, Infant Welfare Society of Evanston is still meeting the 
needs of the youngest and most vulnerable members of our 
community, pioneering programs that adapt to the time and changing 
community needs. As 2013 is our Centennial, we will be  
celebrating this milestone throughout the year. In all upcoming 
publications, e-blasts and on our web site and Facebook page, the 
Infant Welfare Society of Evanston will have information on 
Centennial events, anecdotes of our historical milestones and 
reminiscences from former members, volunteers and even program 
participants. We hope you will join us in celebrating 100 years of 
service to the community and our commitment to another 100 years 
of excellence! 
 
Centennial Fact: In 1925, IWSE added a psychiatric social worker to 

the staff, making the pioneering connection between 
mental/behavioral health and physical health outcomes. 

 

 

Family Fun Night 

The Family Support Program Celebrates Mardi Gras 

 
“Let the Good Times Roll - Come Celebrate Mardi Gras" was the 
theme of the mid-winter Family Support Program's Family Fun Night, 
held on February 21, 2013 at the Evanston Ecology Center. More than 
twenty families, including forty-four children came to share in the 
festivities.  
 



 
 
 
As families arrived, they were welcomed with the traditional green, 
gold and purple Mardi Gras beads and sat down to a delicious 
Mexican dinner. Following dinner, the evening's events began. Staff 
read a story about Mardi Gras and how it is celebrated in many parts 
of the world. Then a variety of activities, including cookie decorating, 
mask and jewelry making, face painting and dress up were enjoyed by 
the children and their parents. Creativity, excitement and fun filled the 
room for the next hour as families moved from one station to the next. 
The activities offered a chance for parents and children to work 
together on projects, and to take home simple and colorful works of art 
that could be displayed and easily replicated at home. The evening 
ended with a surprise - through the generosity of friends of IWSE, 
many gently used clothing items were shared with our families. As 
winter still had its hold on Evanston, hats, gloves, boots, sweaters and 
more quickly found their way to new and appreciative homes. 
 

 
 
 
The Family Support Program offers Family Fun Nights four times a 
year. Each evening celebrates a specific theme to encourage  
parent-child interaction and offer ideas for fun-filled, safe and 
educational learning. The next one will be held on May 16th. If you are 
interested in learning more or supporting these events, please contact 
Jessica King, Family Support Program Manager, at 837-563-8344. 



 
Warm Your Palate Sells Out 

Capacity Crowd Supports IWSE 

 
The Infant Welfare Society of Evanston's second annual "Warm Your 
Palate" event helped offset the cold evening this past February 28th. 
Building on the success of last year's inaugural event, IWSE 
welcomed 120 guests at Now We're Cookin' in Evanston. This culinary 
journey raised funds to support our programs for infants, toddlers and 
their families and initiated our Centennial celebration with a display of 
several archival photographs. 
 
Six chefs, including Brian Huston of The Publican; Vince di Battista of 
Campagnola; Jeff Perin from Davis Street Fishmarket; David Perlick, 
owner of Terra Bistro; Porfirio Balderas of That Little Mexican Cafe 
and Geoff Felsenthal, an instructor at The International Institute of Art, 
offered guests a culinary excursion. They provided scrumptious 
appetizers, and shared not only their food expertise, but also their 
insights and experiences as chefs. North Shore Distillery provided 
spirits and cocktail tastings, and the Irish Dairy Board again donated 
their artisanal cheeses to add to the wonderful and diverse tastes of 
the evening. A beautiful sweet table with desserts provided by Tag's 
Bakery in Evanston invited guests to complete their dining excursion.  
 
Event sponsorship, ticket sales, a spirited live auction (including a 5-
night stay in St. Maarten and a catered dinner for 8 in your home) 
along with the "Fund-a-Need" bid combined to raise more than 
$34,000! These funds support IWSE's high-quality early childhood 
education and family support programs for teen parents and low-
income families with young children in Evanston and surrounding 
communities. The event was an enormous success, selling out with a 
capacity crowd and raising 54% more than last year's event. Special 
thanks to the evening's sponsors: First Bank & Trust, Leapfrog Online, 
Hagerty Consulting, Ward Manufacturing and Cheryl Rohlfs & 
Associates. Plan to join us next year and we promise another great 
evening of food, friend and fundraising in support of IWSE! 
 

 
 
(IWSE Executive Director Cass Wolfe, former IWSE President Mary Moran, and Board 
Member Michael Corr) 
 
For more pictures from the event, check out our web site: 
www.iwse.org/events/warm-your-palate/ 
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Our Donors  
IWSE would like to thank the generosity of the following 
supporters, who made donations between December 31, 2012 
and March 15, 2013 
 

Akzo Nobel, Inc. John and Beth Loehr 

Tom and Marilyn Adams Terri Lorenz 

Allan Allweis and Emily Corbett Jonathan and Katherine Lundeen 

Margaret B. Allyn Sara Lyke and Dan O’Bara 

Lisa Altenbernd and Steve 
Hagerty 

Kevin Lyons 

Erica L. Anderson William and Catherine Maji 

Risa Applebaum Paul and Dorothy Marschke 

Paul and Martha Arntson Caroline Mattox 

Mike and Lisa Axelrod Jake and Kathy Mattox 

Dennis and Chris Baer Peter and Carolyn Mattox 

Mollie Bass and Ben 
Swarzendruber 

Michael and Kathy McCabe 

Tracey Becker John and Jane McCarthy 

Amy Boehm Nancy McDaniel 

Laura and Kent Born Tifsihit Meleese 

Lois T. Brogi Jane Mentzinger 

Judson and Gabrielle Brooks Richard and Maryjane Mentzinger 

Nathan and Barbara Brown Loula Merkel 

Aparna Brush Scott and Jerilyn Merrill 

Don Budzinski and Ron 
Sangthong 

John Minor and Gail Nelson 

Sean and Kim Burke John C. and Ann Mommsen 

Meghan Busse and Florian 
Zettlemeyer 

Mary and Robert Moran 

Sue Camins Lisa Niser 

George and Stacia Campbell Joseph O’Keefe 

George E. and Mary Campbell Kemal and Buket Ozer 

LeRoy and Margaret Carlson Joseph and Beth Paradi 

Ed and Mary Jane Chainski George Peinado 

Collen Cicchetti and Evan 
Westerfield 

Ann Perce 

Barbara Ciesemier Tom Prahl 

Aric and KK Cleland Quality Catering for Kids 

Eric and Stacey Cohen Dave and Servilla Quinn 

Catherine Cooper Kathy Quinn 

Lawrence and Tracy Corr Martha P. Ramirez 

Michael and Jill Corr Carolann Randall 

Patrick and Amy Corr Rebecca Crown Center 

Harvey and Kathy Daniels Clisson and Tricia Rexford 

Mathew and Elizabeth David Marsha Richman and Richard Lanyon 

Andrea Densham Jack and Bonnie Rickard 

Anthony and Colleen DeNunzio Gladys Riskind 

Caroline E. Devlin Jennifer Riskind 

Lisa DiSanto Jane Rodgers 



Jennifer Doherty Cheryl Rohlfs and Associates 

Joanne Edid and Donald Hey Michael and Sally Rosenberg 

Sami and Laura El Saden Helene Rosenblum and Brad Pechter 

Paul and Catherine Embree Katherine Roth 

Evanston Community 
Foundation 

 Mary Beth and Wolfgang Roth 

Elizabeth H. Ferguson Eric Rowley 

Jon and Jennifer Feigen Jennifer Rupert 

Tom and Nancy Figel Sara and Horst Schastok 

First Bank & Trust Jon-Erick Schaudies 

Kevin and Anissa Forman Julie Schulz 

Elizabeth Foster and Michael 
Walsh 

Dorothy Scott 

Rick and Mary Foster Tina Shah 

Mrs. Thomas Fox Cathy Shaw and Ralph Roberts 

Steve and Becky Galler Susanna Shuman 

Elise Geraghty Lisa Simovic 

Madge Gin Elizabeth Smiley and Henry Kohn 

Joseph Glynn David Snyder and Margaret Salamon 

Catherine Hamrick Kara Sokol 

Patrick and Toni Hanrahan J. Keith Sorenson 

Helen Hilken Janet Sparks 

Suki T. Hill Cheryl Sroka 

Lisa A. Hirschle Nicolaas and Toni Stapel 

Carol Hopkins Mark and JoAnne TerMolen 

Hospira Employee Giving 
Campaign 

Marcia T. Thompson 

Nicole T. Huggins Nancy Timmers 

Sinead Hughes Susan H. Turben 

Karen J. Hunt Susannah Vance 

David Husain & Leapfrog 
Online 

Keith and Molly Veneziano 

Lee Ingham Joyce Anne Wainio 

Interior Effects, Inc. John and Dia Walsh 

James Jackson and Sally 
McFall 

Ward Manufacturing 

David and Jessica Jolly Bob Warfield 

Susan Julian Steve and Amy Weir 

MaryAnn Kearns Sue Westerhold 

Ed and Shelley Keller Megan Williamson 

Lore Kingsley Bob and Carrie Winter 

Lawrence and Denise Kohn Cass Wolfe 

Bill and Lisa Kohr Estelle Wolff 

Sharon and Gerald Komlofske Lucy Wollaeger 

Phyllis Kravitz Women’s Club of Evanston 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kuhn Steve and Francelene Worobec 

Barbara Landen Helen Yektai 

Alex and Colleen Lazar Simon and Tatiana Yohanan 

Ruth Lochner Jeanie Kendall Young 



  

  

  

  

  

  

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

(A day in the life of children at Baby 
Toddler Nursery)    

    

    

    

 

 

  

 
(Outdoor time for children in Baby Toddler  
Nursery's P2 classroom)   
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